PO Box 6185 West Gosford NSW 2250



cclcbridgeclub@westnet.com.au www.cclcbridgeclub.asn.au

President: Louis Koolen Secretary: Anne Grayden Treasurer: Peter Mackey

TOURNAMENT ORGANISER REPORT 2021

We started back from the 2020 lockdown slowly, with directors dealing one set of boards per table, and initially, taking no payment for directing. In January 2021 we resumed with one set of boards per table and the directors accepting a reduced fee and I would like to thank each director for their co-operation and their enthusiastic assistance in getting our numbers up.

Numbers slowly rose and we were eventually getting around 5-7 tables on most days. We were able to hold the following events:

New Year's Cup	won by	Adele Mills & Dorothy Berzins
Australia Day Pairs	"	Anne Grayden & Julie Sadler
State/Club Mixed Pairs	"	Christine Hadaway & Martin Johnson
Valentine Day's Pairs	"	Louis Koolen & Barbara Grant
Country Teams Qualifier	"	A. Bustany, C. Williams, D. Coats, J. Clarke
Easter Pairs	"	Anne Grayden & Julie Sadler
President's Cup	"	Louis Koolen & Barbara Grant
Anzac Day Pairs	"	Henrietta Hohnen & Chris Williams
Autumn Pairs	"	Gwen White & Dorothy Berzins
Zelda Overhall Cup	"	Yvonne Zammit & Pamela de Lacey

We hosted the State Senior's Championship in June and were very proud that our two teachers – Wendy Mitchell and Eunice de Vries – won the pairs, and then again were in the winning team, together with Sally and Gary Clarke.

We were able to hold one round of the Club Pairs before we were locked down with the Delta variant of Covid-19.

I look forward to seeing everyone back at the Club playing face to face bridge, hopefully before Christmas.

Julie Sadler Tournament Organiser